
 

 

 
Monaco, February 26, 2024 

Dear Sir/Madam,  
 
We are contacting you on behalf of the Organising and Scientific Committee in the framework of the 7th 
World Bronchiectasis Conference scheduled to take place in Dundee, Scotland from July 4 to 6 , 2024. 
 
The last years have been amazing for the bronchiectasis international community. EMBARC and National 
Registries contributed to clarify epidemiology, providing us precious insights on the natural development of 
the diseases, on comorbidities, on the most common management approaches in the different countries 
and the priorities to be set in research to improve the quality of life of patients. Multidisciplinary approach, 
physiotherapy, precious tools to improve the patient journey, are, in some countries, well established, while 
in others they still have a long way to go to succeed in being included in the healthcare standard for 
bronchiectasis patients. 
 
The programme of the conference aims at the further evolutions and possibly revolutions in the field. You 
can review the preliminary programme here: Programme – 7th World Bronchiectasis Conference (world-
bronchiectasis-conference.org) 
 
In case you are interested, we would be grateful if your esteemed association could consider endorsing the 
Conference and contribute to the diffusion of the information on a free mutual exchange basis. We would 
publish your logo, and if you wish a banner of your next conference, with a direct link to your website, on 
the endorsement webpage: Endorsements – 7th World Bronchiectasis Conference (world-bronchiectasis-
conference.org). Your logo will also be published in the final programme and in all the graphic material to 
be displayed on site. 
 
In exchange, we would be pleased if you could spread the word about the 7th World Bronchiectasis 
Conference among your members and colleagues through your website, newsletters, and other means you 
may consider useful. You can find our promotional material on the following link Social Media & Media kit – 
7th World Bronchiectasis Conference (world-bronchiectasis-conference.org). 
 
If you agree with our proposal, we would appreciate if you could provide us with your logo in a high-resolution 
format.  
 
Finally, we take this opportunity to inform you that the call for abstracts and the rising star programme is 
open  for submission until March 29, 2024. This will give the opportunity to young clinicians and 
researchers to present their valuable work. We would be delighted if your association members could 
contribute to this enrichment. 
 
We hope to count on your support to face the new crucial world challenges in the respiratory as well as the 
related fields and we look forward to your kind reply. In the meanwhile, we remain at your entire availability 
should you need any further information. 
 
Kind regards, 
Organising Secretariat 
Lena Group 
wbc@lena.events   
Tel:  +377 97 97 35 55 
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